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General Membership Meeting Minutes 
Monday, January 13, 2020 

Fabled Table, 7:00 p.m. 

In Attendance (34) 
Beth Boroumand, Mohammed Burny, John Canning, David Charlton, Laurie Charlton, Maggie Connor, Dan Deis, 
Kathy Deis, Patrick Dexter, Bill Donovan, Nan Donovan, Stephanie Joy Everett, Joan Gielas, Thomas Graham, Hayley 
Haldeman, Arthur James, Todd Kilgore, Scott  Maritzer, Deirdre Menchaca, Glenn Olcerst, Molly Onufer, Neil 
Parham, Stephen Pascal, Henry Reese, Danielle Ross, Nick Ross, Sherah Rothman, Julie Segner, Patrick Sweeney, 
Barbara Talerico, Erin Tobin, Ken Turnbull, Thomas Westfall, Bobby Wilson 

Introduction 
The regular monthly meeting for the membership of the Allegheny City Central Association was held on Monday, 
January 13, 2020 at 7:00 p.m. in the meeting room at Fabled Table.  The meeting was presided by Patrick Dexter 
and recorded by Nick Ross. 

Announcements/General Discussion 
 

Molly Onufer from the Office of Community Affairs announced a number of programs including Love Your Block 
grants, Student/Citizen Police Academy, Christmas tree recycling, and Snow Angels. Molly distributed a 
questionnaire gathering resident feedback on fair housing policy. Dolly Parton Imagination Library signups were 
available as well.  
 
Thomas Graham from Rep. Jake Wheatley’s Office made several additional announcements on upcoming services 
for Seniors.  
 
Councilman Bobby Wilson introduced himself for his upcoming term.  
 
Pascal motioned for November minutes to be amended with specific language he crafted. Amendment seconded 
by Kathy Dies. Discussion held amongst meeting attendees, including instruction from Dexter that only those who 
are ACCA members with current dues in good standing may vote. Dexter called vote and motion failed. Dexter 
motions to accept minutes as posted on ACCA website for review. Motion passed. 
 
Erin Tobin and Susan Rademacher from Pittsburgh Parks Conservancy made a brief presentation on progress with 
the Allegheny Commons North Promenade project. PPC requested letter of support in favor of the project in front 
of the historic review and art commissions. John Canning motioned to approve; seconded by Beth Bouramund. 
Motion passed. 
 
Pastor Ken Turnbull from Allegheny Center Alliance Church presented an update on their expansion. Plans for the 
frontage have been modified based on community feedback from the November presentation. Turnbull requested 
letter of support, although no zoning variances are required. Barb Tallerico motioned to write letter of support for 
plans as shown; seconded by Dan Deis. Motion passed. 


